
 

 

 

      

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: Sites utilizing Eastern Health-Labrador Grenfell Health Meditech System 
 
FROM: Clinical Informatics Team, Public Health Laboratory, & Laboratory Information Team 
 
DATE: March 24th, 2021 
 
RE: Changes to the Order Entry (OE) effective March 31st, 2021 

 
 
The Eastern Health-Labrador Grenfell Health Meditech system is influenced by many factors, consolidation progress, practice changes, issues 
with functionality and user feedback. As a result, changes to the modules within Meditech will be necessary at times. 

 
The ordering process for COVID-19 testing has been updated provincially as per requests/guidelines. 
 
The COVID19 test has been added to the procedure RESVIP – RESPIRATORY VIRUS PANEL, so any testing 
for Covid will be done when this procedure is ordered. The COVID19 procedure will be inactivated, and you will 
NOT be able to order COVID19 anymore! Instead order RESVIP and the Covid test will be resulted with the 
RESVIP procedure.  
  
The RESVIP procedure can be ordered by itself to test for the coronavirus, as well as to test for additional 
respiratory viruses. The current questions that are answered for the COVID19 procedure will now be required for 
the RESVIP procedure; along with one additional question - Patient Status, see below: 
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Outpatients Only: 
The COVID19POC procedure for Point of Care/Rapid testing is still available for use for outpatients only. Staff 
using this procedure are aware of when to order this procedure for Covid testing. There are no changes to this 
procedure. Continue to order the point of care COVID procedure as directed, as well as the RESVIP procedure at 
the same time.  
 

 
 

 
LGH Only: 
For Labrador Grenfell Health (LGH) the COVID19R – CORONAVIRUS;NOVEL 2019 R (LGH) procedure will be 
available for specific testing criteria for LGH sites only. Areas requiring this procedure are aware of the 
circumstances in which it should be ordered.  
 
If ordered from an EH site you will get a popup, not orderable from that site/campus, see below. You will not get a 
popup when ordering from a LGH site and will be able to proceed and file the order. 
 

 
 

 
POM: 
POM users will now be required to answer the questions on the RESVIP procedure when ordering for inpatients, 
in accordance with government guidelines.  
 

 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact:  
Darrin Park at darrin.park@nlchi.nl.ca.  
Wanda Spurrell at wanda.spurrell@easternhealth.ca 
Janet Wells at janet.wells@easternhealth.ca 
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